VILLAGE OF AURORA PLANNING BOARD

MINUTES OF THE REGULAR MEETING

October 24, 2012

Present:  Nancy Gil, Chair; Grace Bates, Pat Bianconi, Alan Connors and Pat Foser

Others Present: Village Clerk Ann Balloni

Call To Order:  7:08pm

APPROVAL OF MINUTES

September 26, 2012 PB Meeting:  On motion by Alan Connors, seconded by Pat Foser, the Board voted to approve the September 26, 2012 PB meeting minutes with the following corrections (in bold):

· 2 minor typos.

· Under announcements: The Planning Board review/create and submit their Comprehensive Plan to the Cayuga County Planning Board

· Also under announcements: George Fronz is an urban planning professor at Cornell. 

· Under new business:  The Planning Board voted to approve the draft amendments to the zoning law of 2008.
AYES: Gil, Bates, Bianconi, Connors, Foser

NAYS: None

Motion carried unanimously.
VISITOR RECOGNITION

No visitors.

CHANGES TO AGENDA
 Old Business: Change Rental Policy to Comprehensive Plan.
ANNOUNCEMENTS

· Grace Bates attended the Zoning Board of Appeals training in Moravia on October 17th.  Chair Gil, Pat Bianconi and Alan Connors are attending the ZBA training at BOCES in Auburn on November 14th.  Pat Bianconi is attending the Cayuga County Planning Board meeting that evening, as well.  
· Chair Gil commended Village Historian, Linda Schwab, on another job well done for the second addition to her Chimney Corner Report (attached to these Minutes).  
OLD BUSINESS

The Planning Board continued their discussion of amending the Zoning Law, Section 405.P1.A.6 Docks

(Please see updated draft amendments attached to these minutes.)

Chair Gil recommended adding the Army Corps of Engineers and New York State Department of Environmental Conservation Dock Regulations as appendixes to the Village of Aurora Zoning Law.

On motion by Pat Foser, seconded by Pat Bianconi, the Planning Board voted to approve the updated draft amendments to the Zoning Law of 2008.

AYES: Gil, Bates, Bianconi, Connors and Foser

NAYS: None

Motion carried unanimously

NEW BUSINESS

Comprehensive Plan
· Review of the Village Comprehensive Plan was tabled until the next Planning Board meeting.  
· Chair Gil mentioned that a full review of the Comprehensive Plan be completed every five years, per Cayuga County Planning Board recommendations.  
· Chair Gil instructed the Board to apply the Comprehensive Plan power point presentation provided by Pat Foser when reviewing the Comprehensive Plan.  
· Chair Gil suggested contacting Cornell Urban Development Professor George Fronz to enlist his students for assistance with this project as a potential spring semester internship. 

December Meeting

On motion by Chair Gil, seconded by Alan Connors, the Board voted to cancel the December Planning Board meeting due to its proximity to Christmas.  
AYES:  Gil, Bates, Bianconi, Connors and Foser

NAYS: None

Motion carried unanimously.

The clerk will notify the public.

On motion by Grace Bates, seconded by Pat Foser, the Planning Board voted to adjourn the meeting at 8:47pm.

AYES:  Gil, Bates, Bianconi, Connors and Foser

NAYS:  None

Motion carried unanimously.

Next meeting:  November 28, 2012

Respectfully submitted,

Ann Balloni

Village Clerk

